
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY:  

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Kimlin (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School - 845-338-2750, 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431), Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & 

first Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Fr. William Woodruff (246-9581) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Director Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Kimlin (217-7090), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS GIFT SHOP: Brian Kimlin (706-5449) & Libby Salerno (247-0011) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  Kathy Burgher (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Her Family 

 5:00  All The People of The Parish 

Sunday  8:30  Giles Ma (6th Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by His Family 

 1030 Beverly Defino (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Her Husband, Joe 

Monday  8:30  Terrence DaltonðReq. by Mary OôDonnel 

Tuesday  8:30  Gertrude McCardleðReq. by The Saugerties Columbiettes #4536 

Wednesday  8:30  Ralph Fusco (Anniversary Remembrance) - Req. by Fr. Bill Woodruff 

Thursday  8:30 Frank KandoraðReq. by Art & Isabelle DeCelle 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  Special Intention 

 5:00  Eugenie Kenny (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. Her Family 

Sunday  8:30  All The People of The Parish 

 10:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Jackson BakerðReq. by Joe Defino Sr.   

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðSt. Lawrence, Deacon and Martyr 

Tueð St. Clare, Virgin 

WedðSt. Jane Frances de Chantal, Religious 

Frið  St. Maximilian Kolbe, Priest and Martyr 

Satð The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

 

THE ASSUMPTION OF THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY ï 

The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary, August 15th, falls 

on a Saturday.  Therefore, this year, it is not a Holy Day of 

Obligation.  However, there is our regular 8:30 AM Daily Holy 

Mass being celebrated that morning.   

 

PARISH APPRECIATION PICNIC ï Will take place on 

September 6th at 1:00 PM under the pavilion at the Centerville 

Firehouse.  You do not need to bring anything, it is entirely free.    

It is Fr. Billôs way of showing his appreciation to everyone in the 

parish, for all we do and for who we are.  Denise Dudzic will take 

your reservations for the picnic, call 246-2811.  Come out for a 

fun time with your fellow parishioners.  Bring a lawn chair! 

 

ARE YOU IN NEED OF THE HEALING POWER OF 

JESUS? Next Sunday, August 16th, at the 10:30 Mass we will be 

anointing those who need the strengthening power of Jesus and 

the grace of the Holy Spirit in their time of sickness or notable 

weakness.  Elderly people (those over 60) may be anointed if they 

are notably weakened even though no serious illness is present.  

This Sacrament can be received by all baptized who are 

physically, emotionally, or spiritually sick; especially children.  

This Sacrament is used to comfort the sick in time of anxiety and 

to encourage them to fight against illness and perhaps, restore 

them to health.  The concern of Christ for the bodily and spiritual 

welfare of those who are ill is the common responsibility of all 

Christians.  All can pray and through these prays of faith help the 

sick to unite themselves with the sufferings of Christ for the good 

of Godôs people.  These prayers may also lead to healing 

physically, emotionally, and spiritually.  The letter of St. James 

states that the sick are to be anointed in order to raise them up and 

save them.  By the grace of the Holy Spirit the whole person is 

sustained by trusting God and strengthened against the 

temptations of the evil one and against anxiety over death.  This is 

a Sacrament to help people live fuller lives as Jesus said that He 

came so that we might have life to the full. 

20-WEEK CLUB WINNER ï The 13th winner of $100 in our 20

-Week Club was No. 73 Patricia Moore. 

 

100-MILE POWERWALK FUNDRAISER - Feel 

free to sponsor Fr. Woodruff in his 100-Mile Power 

Walk.  (July 1st ï August 29th)  Sponsorship money 

can be given directly to Fr. Bill, or you can drop it in 

the collection basket with a note indicating the 100-

Mile walk.  Checks are to be made payable to St. John The 

Evangelist Church with the memo stating 100-Mile Walk.  All 

monies will be used to offset this yearôs budget deficit.  Thank 

you for the love of your parish. 

 

FANTASTIC AND COZY FLEECE BLANKET MAKING 

EVENTï Last year I complete my Girl Scout Gold Award.  For 

my project, the community and I made twenty-six fleece blankets 

to give to the nursing home and cancer patients.  Since the project 

was a success, Iôd like to invite you to come to St. Johnôs on 

Wednesday, August 12th at 7 PM.  I will teach you how to make 

fleece blankets (no sewing required).  They will be donated to the 

nursing home and cancer patients.  If you know someone who 

needs a blanket, we can make one and give it to them.  If youôd 

like to donate some fabric, that would be greatly appreciated.  

Blizzard Fleece Fabric can be purchased at Jo-Ann Fabric.  You 

will need two pieces of fabric, one solid print and one pattered 

print.  Each piece of fabric should be 2 or 21/2 yards long.  You 

can also buy a No-Sew Fleece Throw Kit at Jo-Ann Fabric, which 

comes with all the material needed for one fleece blanket.  Either 

donation is greatly appreciated.  Thank you for all of your help 

and support.  If youôd like to attend the blanket making event, or 

if you have any questions, please call me, Megan Rea at 246-

0395.  Thank you again and God bless! 

 

ULTREYA - Join your Cursillo Community as we gather for 

Ultreya here at St. Johnôs on August 13th at 7:30 PM.  Bring 

something for the sharing table.  For more information, call Joe 

Defino at 246-6908. 

 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER - ñSo be imitators 

of God...and live in love, as Christ loved uséò  Let WWME help 

you better your Sacrament of Matrimony or Holy Orders.  For 

more information go to:  www.wwme.org or call 877-NYS-

WWME Extension 3. 

 

 



NINETEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in Our Lord Jesus Christ,  

 

         PLEASE SAVE THE DATE: SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 6th, 

AT 1:00 P.M. IN THE AFTERNOON AT THE CENTERVILLE 

FIREHOUSE FOR OUR THIRD ANNUAL PARISH PICNIC. I 

AM ABSORBING THE COST FOR THIS FUN-FILLED 

EVENT SINCE IT IS THE LEAST I CAN DO TO THANK YOU 

FOR BEING THE WONDERFUL FOLKS THAT YOU ARE 

AND FOR ALL THAT YOU DO FOR THE PARISH, FOR 

EACH OTHER, AND FOR YOURS TRULY IN PARTICULAR. 

I WANT TO EXPRESS MY GRATITUDE TO ALL OF THE 

FIREFIGHTERS OF THE CENTERVILLE FIREHOUSE FOR 

PERMITTING US FOR THE THIRD YEAR IN A ROW TO 

HOLD THE PARISH PICNIC ON THEIR BEAUTIFULLY 

SPACIOUS GROUNDS. I ALSO WISH TO THANK THEM 

FOR HELPING TO PROTECT OUR COMMUNITY AS THEY 

RESPOND TO OVER 300 CALLS PER YEAR. MAY GOD 

BLESS THOSE FINE FOLKS. IF YOU PLAN ON ATTENDING 

THE PICNIC, PLEASE CALL DENISE DUDZIC; HER PHONE 

NUMBER IS IN THIS BULLETIN. MAY WE PRAY TO GOD 

FOR FINE WEATHER AS WE HAD THE LAST TWO YEARSô 

WORTH OF PICNICS; IôLL SEE YOU THERE!  

 While August is a quiet month, there are still a few things 

of note that I should mention. Cursillo will have the Ultreya this 

coming Thursday, August 13th. August 12th, which is this 

Wednesday, will feature two items. At 11:00 A.M. that morning, 

in the Rectory, our Finance Council of the parish will meet to 

finalize next yearôs budget as the new fiscal year for our parish 

will begin on September 1st. I am very grateful to the members of 

our Parish Finance Council for all the advice I receive from them 

in helping me to try to be a good steward of the parish 

temporalities. All of us know that the parish temporalities help to 

support the goal of our parish: the salvation of souls. The other 

item is the blanket making fun event starting at 7:00 P.M. that 

Wednesday, August 12th evening in our Church Hall. We can be 

very proud of Megan Rea because last year, she did this project as 

part of her achievement of the Girl Scout Gold Award, the highest 

award in Girl Scouting (comparable to the Eagle Scout Progress 

Award in Boy Scouting). One requirement of that Gold Award 

Project is ñsustainabilityò and this is how Megan is sustaining this 

project for people who need blankets to stay warm who are 

particularly sick and elderly. Feel free to come to the Church Hall 

that evening to help Megan.  

 Next Saturday, August 15th, is the Solemnity of the 

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary into Heaven in her own 

glorified body and soul. This year it falls on a Saturday and 

therefore it is NOT A Holy Day of Obligation so our daily Holy 

Mass schedule will remain unchanged.  

 Finally, the annual Anointing of the Sick Holy Mass will 

be on Sunday, August 16th, at the 10:30 A.M. Holy Mass that 

morning. Any Catholic who is suffering from SERIOUS sickness 

or the infirmities of old age is eligible to receive the Sacrament of 

the Anointing of the Sick. It is strongly recommended that on goes 

to the Sacrament of Penance (Reconciliation, Confession, 

Conversion) within a weekôs time before receiving the Sacrament 

of the Anointing of the Sick. Confessions are every Saturday from 

3:30 to 4:30 P.M. in the afternoon and anytime upon request. If 

that is not possible to do, the Sacrament of the Anointing of the 

Sick can impart sanctifying grace (Godôs holy life for the soul).  

 I should make mention that I am at 56 miles in the 100-

mile walk for the parish and as of Saturday, August 1st, thanks to 

your generosity, $7,024.64 has been raised; 90% will help to 

reduce this yearôs budget deficit while 10% will go to needy 

families of our parish and wider community. God bless your 

generosity!!!         

   Sincerely, with prayers,  

   Father Bill Woodruff         

 

P.S.:  Both Father Al and Msgr. Bill wished all of us their prayers.  

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION NEWS ï Religious Education 

Classes will begin in one month.  Our program is open to all 

children from 4 years of age through 9th grade.  Please stop by the 

church or rectory office for a registration form or call Joan Corton 

at 339-4391 for more information.  Our program will be meeting 

on Mondays from Grade Pre K-6 from 6:05 to 7:35 PM.  Seventh 

and Eighth Graders will continue their program in modular form.   

 

PREGNANCY COUNSELING SERVICES- The Catholic 

Home Bureau Maternity Services Department provides free 

counseling to any client regardless of age, legal status, religion, 

race or economic status who is faced with concerns arising from 

an unintended pregnancy.  Staff offers on-going support, help in 

securing pre-natal care, referrals for housing, WIC, budgeting, 

limited financial assistance, maternity clothing, infant care and 

parenting classes and discussion of all available parenting 

options.  For those clients who seek adoption information, or are 

planning a private adoption, we provide counseling and 

education. FMI, contact 1-800-592-4357 or 845-226-1369. 

 

 

SUNDAY MASS SCHEDULES- Occasionally people may need 

a time for Sunday Mass that does not fit in with our schedules.  

Following is a list of nearby parishes with their Sunday Masses: 

St. Mary of the Snow ï Sat. 5:15 PM, Sunday 7, 9, & 11 AM 

St. Johnôs in Woodstock ï Sat 5 PM, Sunday 8 & 11 AM 

Sunday evening Masses are celebrated at St. Josephôs in Kingston 

At 5 PM or Immaculate Conception in Kingston at 6 PM. 

 

OUT OF THE MOUTHS OF BABES-  The 

Vacation Summer School theme for the day was 

ñAll-Star Champions,ò so they had sports-related 

activities.  To get in the sports spirit, and since 

Denver has several professional sports teams, the 

teacher asked ñWhat is the name of the place where the Colorado 

Avalanche play hockey?ò  One of the children answered, ñThe 

Pepsi Center.ò  ñAnd where do the Denver Broncos play?ò  

ñInvesco Field at Mile High.ò  ñAnd where do the Colorado 

Rockies play?ò  ñCoors Field.ò  ñAnd finally, where do the 

Nuggets play?ò  ñMcDonaldôs!ò 



AUGUST 9, 2015 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

 

"I am the living bread that came down from heaven;  

whoever eats this bread will live forever;  

and the bread that I will give  

is my flesh for the life of the world."  

- Jn 6:51 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS  

He has already given us. 

OFFERTORY COLLECTION FOR  

July 18/19, 2015 

2015                 2014 

Attendance                        250                   241               

 

                  This Weekôs                               Year To Date 

        Collections        $2,064.80                       $108,473.40 

        Other Income         644.00                           68,975.84 

        Total Income       2,708.80                       $177,449.24 

         Expenses            6,672.03                         182,602.99 

Total                     $   (3,963.23)                  $       (5,153.75) 

 

PARISHIONERôS COMMENTï Tithing may begin as a sacrifice, 

but eventually it becomes automatic with the knowledge you are doing 

your share in supporting your parish and returning a small part of the 

monetary possessions you have been blessed with.   

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï óCast your bread upon the waters,ô the bible 

teaches us, óand it will return to youô.  You can never do good, you can 

never perform an act of charity, without somehow, somewhere, 

sometime, receiving a return.   

 

                     ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

CANNED FRUIT  

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  Erin 

Frederick, Paul Brazier, Vincent Saturn, Judy Fiero, 

Grace Yund, Janet Curry, Gene Woodruff, Peter & 

Brunie Kandora, Carol & Edward Koop, Barbara & 

Richard Coppey, Susan, Liz & Kerry Parker, Ericka 

Hinchey, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, Sean Brett, Charlie DeSalle, 

James Mullen, Betty Suter, Isis Guzman Balletta, Robin Doherty, 

Gary Granda, Tom Ward, Burt LaRue, Cooper and Jackson 

Kravatz, Dalton Bingham, John Mulligan, Joe Hommel, Bob 

Cranston, Gail Cortese, Bob Hoy, Peg Sullivan, Richard 

Masiulanis, Connie Novack, and Frankie Cullen. 



PRAYER FOR LIFE  

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

AUGUST 9, 2015 

 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW  

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our 

actions as we plan for the future of parish life in this Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and 

material gifts that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to 

the truth of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 

 

ððððððððððððððððð- 

 

 

 

 

 

 
GOD'S EMBROIDERY   

Author Unknown 

 

 When I was a little boy, my mother used to embroider a great 

deal. I would sit at her knee and look up from the floor and ask what she 

was doing. She informed me that she was embroidering. I told her that it 

looked like a mess from where I was, the underside.  

 I watched her work within the boundaries of the little round 

hoop that she held in her hand. She would smile at me, look down and 

gently say, "My son, you go about your playing for a while, and when I 

am finished with my embroidering, I will put you on my knee and let you 

see it from my side."  

 I would wonder why she was using some dark threads along 

with the bright ones and why they seemed so jumbled from my view.  

 A few minutes would pass and then I would hear Mother's 

voice say, "Son, come and sit on my knee." This I did, only to be 

surprised and thrilled to see a beautiful flower or a sunset. I could not 

believe it, because from underneath it looked so messy.  

 Then Mother would say to me, "My son, from underneath it did 

look messy and jumbled, but you did not realize that there was a pre-

drawn plan on the top. It was a design. I was only following it. Now look 

at it from my side and you will see what I was doing."  

 Many times through the years I have looked up to my 

Heavenly Father and said, "Father, what are You doing?" He has 

answered, "I am embroidering your life." I say, "But it looks like a mess 

to me. It seems so jumbled. The threads seem so dark. Why can't they all 

be bright?"  The Father seems to tell me, "My child, you go about your 

business of doing My business, and one day I will bring you to Heaven 

and put you on My knee and you will see the plan from My side." 


